Sept. 12th Board Meeting

To whom it may concern,

The NKN Baseball Team is planning on returning to Arizona during Spring Break to play in the "Coach Bob National Invitational".

We are seeking Board approval to take our NKN baseball players out of state during this time. We have transportation, safe lodging and insurance all in place. Furthermore, we will have a 1 to 5 coach to player ratio to assist with supervision. We will also again fundraise for those players that need financial assistance.

Last year (2016), we had an outstanding experience, attending both ASU and MLB Spring Training games. We summited the Phoenix Mountains and floated a lazy river. The Pirates played against some of the highest caliber high schools from around the country. We are asking for board approval to make the "once in a life time" trip, one more time.

Thank you,

Rob Herder, Student Support Coordinator NKN MS, Head Baseball Coach, NKN HS

# **Arizona**

Valley of the Sun, March 25th-31st, 2017

# Coach Bob National Invitational Tournament

#### Team

(Together Each Accomplishes More)

Team Bonding, Team Building, Teamwork

## Community

Higher Education Exposure, Community Partnership, Service

### Outreach

Skill Development, Youth Goal, Shared Experience